School Funding

I recently met with a number of constituents to discuss school funding.
Following the meeting, I took the points raised up on behalf of those
attending. I have now received the enclosed reply from the School’'s Minister:
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Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP
Minister of State for School Standards

Sanctuary Buildings, 20 Great Smith Street, Westminster, London, SW1P 3BT
tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Rt Hon John Redwood MP
House of Commons
London

SW1A 0AA

7 December 2017
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Thank you for your letters of 25 October and 21 November, addressed to the
Chancellor of the Exchequer, enclosing correspondence from your constituent,

regarding school funding. Your email was passed to this Department and | am
replying as the Minister of State for School Standards.

The Government is determined to create a country that works for everyone. We
are delivering on our promise to reform the unfair, opaque and outdated school
and high needs funding systems, and introduce national funding formulae. This
historic reform means that, for the first time, school and high needs funding will
be distributed according to a formula based on the individual needs and
characteristics of every school in the country. Resources will, therefore, be
directed to where they are needed most, providing transparency and
predictability for schools and local areas.

The introduction of the national funding formulae is supported by significant
extra investment. The Government is investing an extra £1.3 billion in schools
and high needs over the period 2018-19 and 2019-20, over and above the
budget set at the Spending Review in 2015. Core funding for schools and high
needs will rise from almost £41 billion in 2017-18 to £42.4 billion in 2018-19 and
£43.5 billion in 2019-20. This will allow us to maintain school and high needs
funding in real terms per pupil for the next two years.

We have undertaken wide ranging consultations which have allowed us to hear
from, and carefully consider, over 26,000 individual respondents and
representative organisations. As a consequence of the proposals in our
consultation, and supported by our significant additional investment, the
national funding formula will:

« Increase the basic amount of funding that every pupil will attract.
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e Recognise the challenges of the very lowest funded school, by
introducing a minimum per pupil funding level. In 2019-20, all secondary
schools will attract at least £4,800 per pupil, and all primary schools will
attract at least £3,500 per pupil. In 2018-19, secondary schools will
attract at least £4,600, and primary schools £3,300.

¢ Provide a cash increase in respect of every school and every local
authority area from April 2018. Final decisions on local distribution will be
taken by local authorities, but every school will attract at least 0.5 per
cent more per pupil in 2018-19, and 1 per cent more in 2019-20,
compared to its baseline.

« Provide significantly larger increases in respect of previously
underfunded schools, of up to 3 per cent per pupil in 2018-19 and a
further 3 per cent per pupil in 2019-20. The minimum per pupil funding
level will not be subject to this gains cap, and so will deliver faster gains
in respect of the very lowest funded schools. In Wokingham, schools will
gain 2.3 per cent in 2018-19 and 4.4 per cent in 2019-20 as the national
funding formula is implemented.

« Protect the funding directed towards additional needs and distribute it
more fairly, in line with the best available evidence.

« Provide a £110,000 lump sum for every school. For the smallest, most
remote schools, a further £26 million will be distributed through dedicated
sparsity funding.

We have published detailed data tables setting out the impact of the formula for
each school and local authority in the country, which can be found at:
tinyurl.com/y8gf39ee. Full details of the school and high needs national funding
formulae are available at: tinyurl.com/yatr93an.

To provide stability for schools through the transition to the national funding
formula, local authorities will continue to set their own local formulae which will
determine individual schools’ budgets in their areas in 2018-19 and 2019-20, in
consultation with local schools. The school level allocations we have published
are notional allocations only — final school budgets will continue to be
determined by local authorities. Schools will be notified of their budgets for
2018-19 ahead of the financial year.

The independent Institute for Fiscal Studies (IFS) is clear that with our new
investment the schools budget will now be maintained in real terms per pupil
from this year to 2019-20. This means that the budget for schools will increase
to meet both the expected increase in pupil numbers, and inflationary
pressures.
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The schoolcuts campaign claims that schools’ costs are rising faster than their
income, and is extremely misleading. It is based on a flawed calculation that
takes school budgets in 2015-16, and then calculates the cost pressures on
school budgets over four years. However, the website is not clear that this is
what it is doing, and it does not reflect that most of these pressures have
already been absorbed by schools, at the same time as standards have
continued to rise. Schoolcuts has quoted the IFS as saying that schools will
face real terms cuts of 4.6 per cent between 2015 and 2019. The IFS is clear
that this figure relates to previous years. In line with the Public Account
Committee’s recommendations, we will be publishing our own estimate of the
cost pressures on schools in due course.

With best wishes.
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